受験番号

2019年度 A-I選考 英語

1 Listening Test

このテストはSection 1 と Section 2 があります。英文は2 度放送されます。

	Section 1	対話と質問を聞き、	その答えとして最も適切なものを A, B, C, D
		の中から一つ選び、	番号で答えなさい。
	Section 2	英文と質問を聞き、	その答えとして最も適切なものを A, B, C, D
		の中から一つ選び、	番号で答えなさい。

Section 1

- (1) A Because he doesn't have any homework, today.
 - B Because he'll study on the weekend.
 - C Because he'll have a test on Monday.
 - D Because he had a test today.
- (2) A One day.
 - B Two days.
 - C One week.
 - D Two weeks.
- (3) A Her bag.
 - B Her bed.
 - C Her room.
 - D Her phone.
- (4) A At a restaurant.
 - B At a museum.
 - C At a book store.
 - D At a cooking school.
- (5) A Go to the library.
 - B Go hiking.
 - C Watch a movie.
 - D Go to a museum.

Section 2

- (1) A 11:00 a.m.
 - B 8:30 a.m.
 - C 9:45 a.m.
 - D 11:00 p.m.
- (2) A To get a map.
 - B To see roses.
 - C To buy some drinks.
 - D To take photographs.
- (3) A The boy.
 - B The boy's sister, Anne.
 - C The boy's mother.
 - D The boy's father.
- (4) A Took a bus tour.
 - B Went to the top of the CN Tower.
 - C Made new friends.
 - D Went river rafting.
- (5) A At Bob's house.
 - B At Michael's house.
 - C At Jack's house.
 - D At a park.

	から	一つ選び、番号	で答	えなさい。				
(1)	A: B: 1	How () y Great! My ur were		took me to a roo		ncert. is	4	was
(2)		When () Well, at 10:20. do			rt?	is	4	are
(3)		en my mother c am watching		home yesterda				ving room.
(4)		Will it () Let's check the being	wea	ather forecast.	3	is	4	be
(5)		lo. My name i I	s Mi	chael. Please me			4	mine
(6)	Kei 1	ko's hobby is (running	2). She alway reading	s car	rries some book swimming	s wit	th her. shopping
(7)		friend and I en making						
(8)		se spring. It's place				season	4	year
(9)	I di 1	dn't know (which						at the shop. what
(10)	Em	i is () for	ward	to hearing fro	m he	er host family in	Nev	w Zealand

)に入れるのに最も適切なものを 1, 2, 3, 4 の中

2 次の(1)から(16)までの(

1 seeing

3 hoping

4 saying

2 looking

(11)	A:	It's getting dar	·k.	Can you () or	n the light?		
	B:	OK.						
	1	turn	2	open	3	stay	4	get
`			Š.					
(12)	The	train will () :	for Osaka at on	e in	the afternoon.		
	1	leave	2	visit	3	ride	4	bring
(13)	A:	Would you like	son	ne bread, Cindy	?			
	B:	No, thanks. I	'm ().				
	1	careful	2	ready	3	absent	4	full
(14)	A:	When did you	go to	Paris?				
	B:	Three years (). I visited m	useu	ıms there.		
	1	ago		before			4	long
						•		
(15)	Sue	wanted to buy	a D	VD this month,	but	she didn't have	() money
	1	both	2	next	3	ready	4	enough
						•		O
(16)	It's	wonderful that	you	are able () bo	th English and	Fre	nch.
	1	to speak	2	speaking	3	speak	4	spoken

3	次の(1)から(5)までの会話について、()に入れるのに最も適切なものを1,2,3,4の中から一つ選び、番号で答えなさい。						
(1)	Girl 1: Are you free this weekend? I'm going to see a movie. Girl 2: () I'll check my schedule. 1 You'll like the movie. 2 I didn't like it. 3 You can stay home. 4 I'm not sure.						
(2)	Grandmother: When I was a high school student, I was in a music club. Girl: Really? ()						
	1 I didn't know that.						
	2 I didn't like it very much.						
	3 I will check it.						
	4 I want to try my best.						
(3)	Man: I heard you are going to America for two years. (
	Woman: I've got a chance to work as an engineer in Seattle.						
	1 How long are you staying there?						
	2 Where are you travelling?						
	3 When are you coming back?						
	4 What are you going to do there?						
(4)	Girl: Did you read the science book I gave you last week, Harry?						
	Boy: () but I haven't finished it yet.						
	1 I didn't like it,						
	2 I was too busy to read,						
	3 I will read it next Sunday,						
	4 I started reading it,						
(5)	Woman: Excuse me. I want to go to City Hospital. (
	Man: It's not far from here. Go straight and turn left at the first corner.						
	1 Where are you going?						
	2 Do you know where it is?						
	3 Do you know a stranger?						

4 Do you need time?

4	次の(1)から(10)までの日本文の意味を表すように()内の語句を並べかえ、()内で2番目と4番目にくるものの番号を答えなさい。ただし、文のはじめにくる語(句)も小文字になっています。
(1)	海外で勉強することはとても重要です。 (① is ② important ③ abroad ④ studying ⑤ very) 2番目 4番目
(2)	何人の人がその会議に来ましたか。 (① many ② came ③ how ④ to ⑤ people) 2番目 4番目 the meeting?
(3)	私は毎日夕食後にテレビを見ます。 (① TV ② I ③ dinner ④ watch ⑤ after) 2番目 4番目 every day.
(4)	パーティに招待してくれてありがとう。 (① for ② me ③ you ④ inviting ⑤ thank) 2番目 4番目 to the party.
(5)	今日の午後、あなたに研究室に来てもらいたい。 (① to ② want ③ I ④ come ⑤ you) 2番目 4番目 to my laboratory this afternoon.

(6)	ョウコは自分の部屋をいつもきれいにしています。
	(1) her 2 always 3 keeps 4 clean 5 room)
	2番目 4番目
	Yoko
/_\	
(7)	ティムはケーキを作るために卵を6つ買いました。
	(① to ② bought ③ eggs ④ bake ⑤ six) 2番目 4番目
	Tim a cake.
	imi a cake.
(8)	私の兄は写真を撮ることが好きです。
	(① likes ② taking ③ photos ④ brother ⑤ my)
	2番目 4番目
(0)	
(9)	ジュディは彼女の姉より速く走ることができます。
	(① Judy ② faster ③ can ④ run ⑤ than) 2番目 4番目
	her sister.
	liei sistei.
(10)	スージーのおばあさんは彼女に編み物の本をあげました。
	(① her ② a book ③ gave ④ about ⑤ knitting)
	2番目 4番目
	Susie's grandmother

5 次のお知らせの内容に関して、(1)から(4)までの質問に対する答えとして最も 適切なもの、または文を完成させるのに最も適切なものを 1, 2, 3, 4 の中から 一つ選び、番号で答えなさい。

Slow Reading Club

Are you busy every day? Shut off your smartphones and iPads, and enjoy reading! Slow Reading Club gives you time to read better with deeper concentration*. This fall, we offer* special reading programs for more enjoyable reading. Come and join us on Saturday evenings!

How do we do that?

- · Read at a slower pace. Do not rush to turn pages.
- Read carefully. Underline the parts you like.
 Make memos when you think of new and different ideas.
- Share your reading. After reading, exchange* your ideas with club members.

What do we read?

- · You can start with short books or read your favorites.
- If you can't choose one, you don't need to buy one.
 Our leader will choose some for you.

Comments from the members

- Reading text messages on SNS makes me tired every day. The time for slow reading gives me time to think deeply. (an engineer)
- · I'm totally refreshed after reading slowly! (a high school student)

If you are going to join this program, please contact us by e-mail at info@KISreadingclub.or.jp

When: Every 1st and 3rd Saturday 19:00-21:00 Where: Room 17 in K's conference center What to Bring: Reading materials, drinks and snacks if you need them.

*concentration:集中 *offer:~を提供する

*exchange: ~を交換する

7

- (1) What is this article about?
 - 1 How to find better books.
 - 2 The pleasure of reading slowly.
 - 3 How to find a library.
 - 4 The books high school students like best.
- (2) What do people do in the Slow Reading Club?
 - 1 They underline their favorite parts.
 - 2 They have to hurry to read.
 - 3 They don't need to turn pages.
 - 4 They share their ideas before reading.
- (3) An engineer member of the club says that
 - 1 reading makes him unhappy.
 - 2 using SNS makes him tired.
 - 3 he doesn't feel refreshed after reading.
 - 4 he sleeps deeply after reading.
- (4) If you want to join this event, you first have to
 - 1 buy some books.
 - 2 sell drinks and snacks.
 - 3 call K's conference center.
 - 4 send an e-mail to the club.

6 次の Eメールの内容に関して、(1)から(4)までの質問に対する答えとして最も 適切なもの、または文を完成させるのに最も適切なものを 1, 2, 3, 4 の中から 一つ選び、番号で答えなさい。

From: Maki Tanaka (makit@kis-net.com)

To: Christine Simon «christines@kis-net.com»

Date: January 3rd, 2019 09:35

Subject: New year!

Happy new year! I hope you are having a wonderful holiday.

Look at the first photo I sent you with this e-mail. This is a photo I took at the entrance gate of a shrine* near my house yesterday. The people in the photo are: my sister, my grandfather, my grandmother, my mother and my father. Tadashi, my brother, was not there. He caught a cold and stayed home that day. After the visit, my family enjoyed special food at home. Please look at the next photo. We were eating special food called *osechi*. I like the red shrimp and yellow sweet potatoes.

My winter holiday will be over soon. When does your new term* at school start?

Your friend,

Maki

From: Christine Simon (christines@kis-net.com)

To: Maki Tanaka «makit@kis-net.com»

Date: January 3rd, 2019 19:46

Subject: Thank you!

Bonne année*! I'm happy to hear from you. Yes, I'm having a wonderful time with my family over the Christmas and New Year's holidays. My school starts tomorrow. This term, I am going to try advanced* Japanese lessons, so I'm very excited.

The two photos of your New Year are really nice! I really liked the kimono your sister was wearing in the first photo. It is so beautiful! The flower patterns* and the sash* are so colorful.

The food in the boxes in the next photo is colorful, too. I hope the red and yellow will bring your family happiness in the coming year!

Love,

Christine

*shrine:神社 *term:学期 *Bonne année:(フランス語で)あけましておめでとう *advanced:上級の *pattern:模様 *sash:(着物などの)おび

- (1) When did Maki visit the shrine?
 - 1 Last year.
 - 2 On the first day of this year.
 - 3 On January 2nd.
 - 4 On January 3rd.
- (2) Who was not in the first photo?
 - 1 Maki's father and mother.
 - 2 Maki and her sister.
 - 3 Maki's grandfather and grandmother.
 - 4 Maki and her brother.
- (3) Why is Christine excited about her next term?
 - 1 Because she likes photos.
 - 2 Because she likes flowers.
 - 3 Because she is planning to take higher level classes.
 - 4 Because she is making a kimono.
- (4) What are the red and yellow things in the second photo?
 - 1 The flower patterns.
 - 2 The food in the boxes.
 - 3 The sashes of the kimono.
 - 4 The entrance gate of a shrine.

7 次の英文の内容に関して、(1)から(4)までの質問に対する答えとして最も適切なもの、または文を完成させるのに最も適切なものを 1, 2, 3, 4 の中から一つ 選び、番号で答えなさい。

An Important Member

I'm Yuka, a junior high school student in Japan. Last year, I did a homestay in Hamilton, New Zealand through my school homestay program. I stayed with a family of four.

On my first evening, after I put my suitcase in my room, I asked all of them to come to the living room. When everyone was there, I took out several gifts from Japan that I had brought for them. I was a little nervous about whether* they would like the gifts I chose.

"These are for Sarah and Kevin," I said as I gave two small packages to the 6-year-old twins. They opened the gifts and shouted, "This is my favorite!" "Thanks, Yuka!" I knew they loved Japanese anime, because I exchanged* e-mails with my host mother, Cathy, beforehand*. Both of them looked very happy with the small pen cases with popular anime characters.

"This is for you, Cathy." I handed the second package to her. It was a Japanese cookbook. "The food is beautiful! I want to try some of the recipes* while* you are here!" she said, turning the pages of the book.

Next was a folding fan, a *sensu*, for my host father, David. "Oh, what is this for?" He didn't know how to use it, so I showed him. "Amazing*!" He opened and closed the fan many times, and said, "Thank you very much!" Everyone looked happy with their gifts. I was also happy to see their smiles.

Then Harry, a cute small dog came and sat by me. He was looking at me and wagging his tail. I suddenly realized an important thing. He was waiting for his gift! I hugged him and said, "Oh, Harry, I have nothing to give you!" He looked sad. I realized that pets are important family members in New Zealand, and they know they are.

*whether: ~かどうか *exchange: ~を交換する *beforehand: 前もって

*recipe:レシピ、調理法 *while:~の間 *amazing:驚き

- (1) Where did they gather?
 - 1 In her room.
 - 2 In the living room.
 - 3 In the dining room.
 - 4 In the kitchen.
- (2) Why did Yuka know the twins like anime?
 - 1 Because she knew about popular anime.
 - 2 Because she sent a card to the family.
 - 3 Because she asked her host mother about their favorite anime in an e-mail.
 - 4 Because she met the twins before.
- (3) What was the gift for her host mother?
 - 1 A pen case.
 - 2 A book.
 - 3 Adish.
 - 4 Afan.
- (4) What trouble did Yuka have in the end?
 - 1 She didn't like Harry.
 - 2 She didn't give food to Harry.
 - 3 She didn't know the dog's name.
 - 4 She didn't bring a gift for Harry.
- 8 次の(1)から(5)までの質問に対する答えを3語以上の英文で解答欄に書きなさい。文の最初にくる語は大文字にすること。数字は英語で書くこと。
- (1) Are you interested in math?
- (2) Can you cook curry?
- (3) What sport do you like the best?
- (4) What do you like to do when you have free time?
- (5) What time did you get up this morning?

受験番号

2019年度 A-I選考 英語

1 I Section	Listening							
(1)	(2)		(3)		(4)		(5)	
Section	on 2							
(1)	(2)		(3)		(4)		(5)	
2								
(1)	(2)		(3)		(4)			
(5)	(6)		(7)		(8)			
(9)	(10)		(11)		(12)			
(13)	(14)		(15)		(16)			
3								
(1)	(2)		(3)		(4)		(5)	
4								
	2番目	4番	目		2	番目	4	1番目
(1)				(2)				
(3)				(4)				
(5)				(6)				
(7)				(8)				
(9)				(10)				

5						
(1)	((2)	(3)	(4)		
6						
(1)	((2)	(3)	(4)		
7						
(1)	((2)	(3)	(4)		
8						
(1)						
(2)						
(3)						
(4)						
(5)						